These are the minutes from the August 12, 2019, meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.
Present were Mrs. Gabrielle Mahoney — Chair, Mr. John Dougherty - Board Member, Mrs.
Kimberly Dixon - Health Agent

Having a quorum, Mrs. Mahoney motioned to open the meeting at 6:00 p.m., Mr. Dougherty
seconded, all in favor.

Appointments:

6:15 p.m. —

New Business:

Regulations- The Board has sent Tobacco Regulations Draft and Bodywork Regulations Draft
for review to legal.

Selectmen Meeting: September 3, 2019 — Tobacco discussion with Mrs. K. Mahoney, Tobacco
Coordinator, Cheryl Sbarra J.D., Mass. Assoc. Health Boards and Mrs. G. Mahoney, Chair of
Board of Health Hanover will meet to discuss Tobacco Regulation changes with the Board of
Selectmen.

Betterment Loan — Mr. Barrett will bring Betterment Loan information for FY19 for Board
signature to next meeting.

Stvrofoam & Plastic Bags — The Board as placed Styrofoam & plastic bags on hold and will
revisit at a future meeting.

Septic Plan Approvals:

55 Cedarcrest Road — S-19-76 - McGlone Enterprises Inc. — Plans dated 8/6/19, 4 bedroom septic,
Mr. Dougherty motioned to approve the plans with variances, Mrs. Mahoney seconded, all in favor.

375 Hanover Street — S-19-77 — Ross Engineering — Plans dated 7/9/19, 3 bedroom septic, approved
as submitted.

49 Russell Road —S-19-78- Merrill Engineering — Dated 7/26/19 — plans placed on hold, more
information requested.

Mrs. Mahoney moved to adjourn, Mr. Dougherty second; so voted unanimously. Meeting
adjourned at 7:16 p.m.




